
 

 
NOTICE OF DEADLINE TO REGISTER/CHANGE PARTY 

AFFILIATION 
 

Supervisor of Elections, Tappie A. Villane, hereby gives Notice the Santa 
Rosa County voter registration books will close on Tuesday, February 20, 
2024, for registration to be eligible to vote in the Republican Presidential 
Preference Primary Election that will be held on March 19, 2024.   
 
Regular business hours for the main office located at 6495 Caroline St, 
Milton are Monday through Friday from 8:00-4:30. 
 
Beginning on February 5, 2024, regular business hours for the South 
Annex located at 5841 Gulf Breeze Pkwy, Gulf Breeze will be Monday 
through Friday from 8:00-4:30. 
 
New registrations and party changes may be completed by visiting 
votesantarosa.gov and selecting Register to Vote.  Please remember this 
Primary is only for voters who are registered in the Republican Party.  
Mailed forms must be postmarked by February 20, 2024. 
 
Both locations will extend office hours until 5 p.m. on Tuesday, February 
20, 2024. 
 
Anyone with questions or comments should call the Elections Office at 
850-983-1900 or visit our website at: www.votesantarosa.gov 
 
Tappie A. Villane 
Supervisor of Elections 
Santa Rosa County, Florida 
  
También está disponible en Español si se solicita. Por favor llame al 
(850) 983-1900 o 1-833-912-1315. 


